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Suspicious Person near West Rocks School – June 02, 2009
On Tuesday morning June 02, 2009 at 08:21 a.m. the Norwalk Police Department received a report of a suspicious person from officials at West Rocks Middle School, 81 West Rocks Road, Norwalk.    

Officers were immediately dispatched to the scene and interviewed the female student. The officers learned that at about 8:05 a.m. as the student waited to cross West Rocks Road near the school, a dark blue SUV which was traveling northbound, pulled over and spoke to her briefly. The man, who was alone in the vehicle, reportedly told her through the open front passenger window, “Get in my car now.” The student acted appropriately, ran away from the SUV, entered the school and notified school officials of the incident. The dark blue SUV reportedly drove off, continuing northbound on West Rocks Road.
The operator of the dark blue SUV was described by he student as a black male in his twenties with crooked yellow teeth, wearing a black hooded sweatshirt. The hood was reported to be on his head, but the drawstring was not drawn tight and his face was unobstructed.
Officers thoroughly checked the area for the vehicle described by the student, but it had left the area. 

The Norwalk PD Detective Bureau responded to the scene and has assumed the investigation.  

Later Tuesday afternoon as schools were dismissed, officers all across the city provided a strong visible presence at and near schools, ensuring safety and checking for the dark blue SUV. 
The additional patrols continued at schools today and will continue through the end of the school year or until investigators are able to interview the operator of the SUV, successfully conclude the investigation and in keeping with our normal posture, assure that our students are safe.
As the investigation continues, we realize that this incident may be alarming, based upon the limited information available at the present time. However, it is important to note that the student was not injured, no threats were made and no physical aggression or weapons were displayed. There have been no other reports of similar incidents in Norwalk or the surrounding area. 

Vigilance and situational awareness, which helps to ensure our safety, is always appropriate.  

Anyone with information is asked to call the Norwalk Police Department Tipline at 203-854-3111.

###
Norwalk Department of Police Service 
One Monroe Street • Norwalk, Connecticut • (203) 854-3000

